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Paul C. Smith      

3271Apple Pie Ridge Road (P.O. Box 339) Big Sur, CA 93920 Phone: (831) 915-7669  Fax: (831) 667-2805  
E-Mail: dakota4330r@me.com 

Date: October 29, 2018 

Members of the Monterey County Planning Commission 
 
 
RE: Morgenrath PLN160851 

Dear Commissioners, 

This is an amended version of a letter I submitted to Anna Quenga on October 4, 2018. I looked in the file and didn’t see 
a copy of my letter or letters submitted by my neighbors so I want to make sure that you see it and that it is included in 
the record. I also wanted to make a few additions to the letter. 

I am writing in response to the Mitigated Negative Declaration issued by your department for the Morgenrath permit 
application PLN160851 on APN # 419-201-007-000 that adjoins my property (APN 419-201-010-000) 

My first concern with this project is that the parcel is zoned VSC-D (CZ). The proposed operation is not included in the 
permitted uses under the Visitor Serving Commercial designation as far as I can see.  And if the Monterey County 
Planning Department sees fit to make a variance in this case they should look at the history of the parcel and notice how 
the zoning was permitted to be changed from Residential to VSC based on plans submitted for a small gallery/gift shop 
at the highway level and a residence for the owner on the upper part of the parcel. This would not have changed the 
residential character of the neighborhood. But allowing an operation such as this with heavy equipment, Diesel tanks, a 
cement silo, and equipment maintenance facilities in a residential neighborhood is completely inappropriate.  I would 
not object to a project similar to that originally intended; with a residence on the upper part of the parcel, in the 
residential neighborhood, and the infrastructure of the business all located at the Highway 1 level. I believe that my 
neighbors would agree with me on this point. 

A Cement Silo, Generator Set, and Diesel Storage tanks are proposed to be located within an existing Right of Way, 
which is recorded in the deeds of my property, and those of all of the property owners up the road. Since writing my 
original letter to Anna Quenga I have come to understand that a property owner can build within an recorded easement 
as long as the purpose of the easement is preserved, in this case a roadway, but I am concerned that the roadway will be 
frequently obstructed by large vehicles unloading materials and fuel.  I believe that the fact that an additional roadway is 
being proposed doesn’t take away my right to use the road for which I have a deeded easement.  

Section III of the Mitigated Negative Declarations Report discusses uses in proximity to residences and seems to 
conclude that there won’t be a significant impact to the residences because the noisier parts of the operation will be 
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located on the lower portion of the parcel. It fails to take into account that the distances involved are very small and 
noise travels uphill in these conditions, as well as the fact that there will be noise produced from the maintenance 
facility on the upper part of the parcel, which is in very close proximity to several residences. In fact, the proposed 
Maintenance Shop is approximately 70’ from the nearest residence. 

Section VI concludes that there will be a less than significant impact to substantially degrading the existing visual 
character of the site and it’s surroundings. Blaze Engineering was evicted from their previous location because of the 
overwhelming negative impact they had on the site and it’s surroundings and their failure to comply with he landlord’s 
requests to clean up the property. There is no reason to believe that their behavior will change and there is no legal 
remedy in this permit process to enforce this. Looking at the site of the test well is a good indication of how they can be 
expected to treat their neighbors. No effort has been made to clean up the site since the drilling and testing was finished 
on or before March 17, 2017.  My neighbors and I have to drive through this eyesore each day as we leave and return to 
our homes.  

10(a) on page 42 claims there will be no impact on dividing an established community.  There are approximately 35 
people living in homes on the road that passes through this project. The turnouts on the sides of the road within the 
existing Right of Way have been used historically for parking vehicles including those of children who ride down the 
mountain and leave their vehicles at the bottom of the road to catch the school bus in the morning. There have also 
been numerous times over the years when the residents needed to leave their vehicles at the bottom of the road during 
evacuations for wild fires and mud slides.  

Section VI Paragraph 1(c) concludes there will be a less than significant impact from degrading the existing visual 
character or quality of the site and it’s surroundings. Placing a General Engineering Contractor’s Yard in the middle of an 
existing residential neighborhood will have a significant impact. While the structures may not be visible from Highway 1 
they and the huge increase in traffic on the existing road will significantly impact the aesthetic quality of the site and its 
surroundings. 

12(a) and 12(b) conclude that there will be no substantial permanent or temporary increase in ambient noise above the 
levels existing without the project.  Please see my comments in paragraph 3. There is now no noise being produced from 
the part of the property where the office and maintenance shop are proposed to be located. Therefore any noise at all 
will be a substantial increase. 

Multiple references are made in this document to the fact that the proposed operation is simply moving from the 
adjacent parcel so the impact on the community will not change. The previous site had it’s own entrance from Highway 
1 so there was no impact on the Apple Pie Ridge Road.  Also, the previous site was significantly larger than the proposed 
site. The previous Blaze Engineering site was so cluttered that it was an eyesore so one can only imagine what a site half 
the size will turn into. 
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I don’t see any mention of employee parking in this document but during the LUAC meeting Ms. Morgenrath stated that 
nearly all of the employees carpooled to work from the Monterey Peninsula so there would never be more than 3 or 4 
employee vehicles parked at the site. Yet on subsequent days I observed as many as 20 employee vehicles parked at the 
previous site. These vehicles will either park on the Apple Pie Ridge Road, causing congestion, noise, dust, and blocking 
access for the residents (please see my comments in an earlier paragraph about the historical use of the road shoulders) 
or park on the shoulder of Highway 1. This in addition to all of the Big Sur River Inn employee and visitor vehicles that 
now park in the flat area at the highway level will now end up parking on the shoulder of Highway 1. This will create 
another safety issue such as we have at Point Lobos, Bixby Creek Bridge and Julia Pfeiffer Burns State Park with vehicles 
encroaching on the highway and pedestrians running across the highway in the area immediately south of the existing 
entrance which has poor visibility to oncoming traffic. I don’t believe that Planning or Cal Trans ever considered this 
issue. 

If this project is approved, especially in it’s present form, the property values for all of the parcels up the hill from this 
project will be negatively impacted.  When the zoning change from Residential to Visitor Serving Commercial was 
originally proposed no one complained because the proposed project would have had no impact on the nearby 
residential properties. Even though they approved the project, the members of the Big Sur LUAC all acknowledged they 
wouldn’t want this project in their front yards and I think anyone, including the members of your group would feel the 
same. 

 

Sincerely, 

Paul C. Smith 
 
 



Matt Donaldson 

25515 Hardy Place 

Stevenson Ranch, CA 91355 

661-294-8422 (days) 

matt@craterindustries.com 

 

November 5, 2018 

 

 

 

Martha Diehl 

Monterey County Planning Commissioner 

Monterey, CA 93940 

 

RE: Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration, Planning Application Number 

PLN160851. 

 
Dear Commissioner Diehl: 

On October 31st I appeared at the public hearing of the planning commission on the 

referenced matter, a proposed commercial development in our Apple Pie Ridge 

neighborhood. Unfortunately the hearing was continued until November 14th by a last 

minute ploy from the applicant’s attorney. I appreciated your comment in 

acknowledgement of the inconvenience to those of us who were not notified of the 

continuance, thank you. 

 I am writing today to convey my strong objections to the referenced declaration and to 

the development it represents. Foremost among them is the proximity to our home. I 

don’t just mean the proximity to our property I’m talking about the proximity to our 

actual house.  I take particular offense to this as it is proposed that an equipment repair 

shop will be situated just downhill a mere 68 feet from our bedroom window. The 

declarations assertion that this repair shop in such close proximity to our residence won’t 

be a significant impact is patently offensive. It fails to acknowledge that the distance 

involved is very small and that the noise, odor and dust created travels uphill to settle in 

and around our home. The report also fails to disclose the nature of the repair shop which 

will include the use of air compressors, pneumatic impact wrenches, welders, gasoline 

and diesel engines and the toxic fuels and fluids associated with them, again mere feet 

from our home, from our children and from our grandchildren. In preparing the 

declaration I know that no one from the county planning department has visited our 

parcel or shown any concern for the impact we will suffer. 



The project further proposes the removal of 16 protected trees, 11 of them directly in the 

view shed of our residence. Their removal, replaced by a workshop, an office and parking 

for 20 employees cannot be mitigated. No amount of mitigating landscaping will make up 

for the loss. These trees are protected for a reason not just our view. The area teams with 

wildlife and provides a natural habitat. Yes, as the declaration states, there is an existing 

road and disruption from light residential traffic. But that pales in comparison to the 

disruption that will accompany a construction yard. Another piece of our dwindling 

natural habitat will be gone forever.    

 

My family and Apple Pie Ridge neighbors are not alone in our objections. In its 

comments to the planning department the California Coastal Commission is opposed to 

this project on the grounds that it is inconsistent with the RCC designation and VSC 

zoning of the property. The CCC concurs that the number of visitors to the Big Sur Coast 

is at an all-time high. The commission opined that a heavy equipment construction yard 

along highway 1 would not appropriately serve the visiting public and that the site should 

be reserved for “higher priority” uses such as restaurants, grocery stores, arts and crafts 

galleries, inns, hostels, service stations, and campgrounds. Property along Highway 1 

with the potential to serve the visiting public is virtually non-existent. To squander one of 

the last remaining parcels would be a shame.   

I am not just an absentee land owner trying to impose my will on the community. My 

family has a stake in Big Sur, in its past and in its future.  My ancestors were among the 

earliest settlers to establish themselves in Big Sur. My great great great grandfather, 

Michael Pfeiffer, was the first person to file a land patent there. Our Family has 

maintained a presence in Big Sur ever since. My Great Great Grandmother, Florence 

Pfeiffer, started the lodge which is now Pfeiffer’s Big Sur State park and my great Aunt 

Ellen Pfeiffer Baked and served her wonderful apple pies for which Apple Pie Ridge is 

named. Our family is fortunate to share a part of this rich heritage and more fortunate still 

to have been able to hold on to our humble home at the foot of Apple pie ridge. But now 

after all these years, seven generations of family heritage is being threatened. Our last 

little piece of Big Sur soon to be awash in the dust, dirt, noise and equipment of a 

construction yard if this proposal is allowed to go through. I’m appealing to our county 

leaders to be the voice of reason for our Big Sur neighborhood.  

 

Sincerely, 

Matt Donaldson 

 



Laura Moran 
857 Five Point Road 
Virginia Beach, VA 23454 
831-238-1398 
LBMoran@gmail.com 

Date: October 1, 2018 

 
County of Monterey 
Resource Management Agency - Planning 
ATTN: Anna V. Quenga, Senior Planner 
1441 Schilling Place, South 2nd Floor 
Salinas, CA. 93901 
 
RE: Morgenrath PLN160851 

Dear Ms. Quenga: 

I am writing in response to the Mitigated Negative Declaration issued by your 
department for the Morgenrath permit application PLN160851 on APN # 419-201-
007-000, which adjoins my property (APN 419-201-008-000). 
I bought my home on Apple Pie Ridge in 1992 and lived there for 14 years.  I had 
my children on Apple Pie Ridge and consider it to be my home.  I have always loved 
being able to turn on to Apple Pie Ridge Road and drive through the old redwoods 
and feel peace wash over me as I head home.  While I do not currently reside in 
Big Sur, I intend to do so when I retire in a few years.   
 
In recent years there were changes being made on and around the Apple Pie Road 
as Blaze Engineering began to move their operation down from the original location 
of Blaze Engineering to where it is being proposed to move with this permit. With 
the move to the new location came piles of construction materials.  They began 
storing culverts and large parts for future construction projects along the edge of 
the road.  They moved in storage containers and cut in roads that were not 
previously present.  It changed our beautiful driveway into an unsightly 
construction yard.  They were given the go-ahead to conduct a test well.  Instead 



of considering the residents and our desire to maintain a gorgeous scenic drive 
through very old redwood groves, they created a mess and have left the eyesore 
with clearly no concern for us.  It is a testament of what is to come with lack of 
visual integrity.  It is also and a concern for the diminishing character of our 
neighborhood.  Consequently, when I read in the project permit report in section 
III that there will be a greater distance between the operations and the existing 
residential structures than that of the former site, I wonder who looked at my 
property which abuts this site and did those measurements.  This project is next 
door. Blaze Engineering with literally be my next door neighbors.  No matter where 
the operation is located on the property it will impact my residence visually and 
also with increased noise from equipment and trucks.  Section VI specifically 
speaks to Section 20.44 of Title 20 that provides regulations that assure 
protection of the public viewshed, neighborhood character, and visual integrity.  I 
see provisions in place to screen the parking areas from public view.  I have not 
read where proper screening will be in place to keep the residence from seeing and 
hearing the contents of the yard, the trucks, and the heavy equipment.  This will 
degrade the existing visual character of the area and very likely the financial value 
as well. 
 
Additionally, there will be large trucks coming and going right below my house, 
which not only makes noise and creates an undesirable visual, it will quickly diminish 
the road quality with the increased road use, it will increase the amount of dust 
that is kicked up into the air and into our homes.  I read in the plan of an 
alternative road, but I am not sure that I can see where or how this will keep road 
noise, dust, and congestion in and out from being a nuisance to the residents, 
especially those of us right next door.    
 
I ask that you each consider if you would be content with having a construction 
yard move in next door to your home.  That is what is being proposed for me and 
my neighbors.   
 
Most Sincerely, 
 
Laura B. Moran    
 
 









THE LAW OFFICE OF AENGUS L. JEFFERS
A Professional Corporation

215 West Franklin Street, Fifth Floor
Monterey, California 93940

Phone: (831) 649-6100
Fax: (831) 325-0150

Email: aengus@aengusljeffers.com

October 5, 2018

VIA EMAIL DELIVERY

Anna Quenga, Senior Planner
Monterey County RMA-Planning
1441 Schilling Place, South 2nd Floor 
Salinas, California  93901

Re: PLN160851 - Comment on Initial Study-Mitigated Negative Declaration for the
Martha J. Morgenrath (Blaze Engineering) Combined Development Permit
Application, 46821 Highway One, Big Sur  (APN 419-201-007)

Dear Ms. Quenga:

On behalf of our client, Martha Morgenrath and Blaze Engineering (“Applicant”), we offer
the following comment on the Initial Study-Mitigated Negative Declaration (“IS/MND”) prepared
for the Combined Development Permit Application (“Project”). 

The sole purpose of the Project is to relocate the Applicant’s business operations from an
adjacent parcel (APN 419-201-006-000) that is zoned Watershed and Scenic Conservation to a
Visitor-Serving Commercial zoned parcel owned by the Applicant. This relocation was not
voluntary. It was necessitated after Blaze’s landlord of almost 30 years declined to allow Blaze to
continue operating on his property. 

The Big Sur Community, including its visitor serving commercial operations, rely upon Blaze
Engineering (“Blaze”) to maintain, repair, and protect necessary infrastructure. In times of
emergency such as the 1998 El Nino closure, the 2008 Basin Complex Fire, the 2013 Pfeiffer Ridge
Fire, the 2016 Soberanes Fire, and the 2017 Highway closure, the Big Sur Community, CalTrans,
and emergency responders rely upon Blaze’s locally staged equipment and local knowledge to know
where and how equipment and personnel can be deployed. Blaze also maintains an emergency cache
of diesel to serve local businesses and residents during prolonged highway closures along with a
propane truck to make emergency deliveries from a private emergency propane cache. 

The relocation of the business will require the construction of a 760 square-foot office (just
400 square-foot larger than their original office), a 600 square-foot workshop with a 300 square-foot
canopy; 800 square feet of storage (relocated); and equipment associated with the use such as a
cement silo (relocated), a 40 kilowatt generator (relocated), and a 4,000-gallon above-ground diesel
storage tank (relocated);  a new septic system; and a new well on the parcel.

215 West Franklin Street, 5th Floor

Monterey, California 93940
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